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20 August 2017 (Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time   -  Year A) 

 

 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor: Rev Matthew Libra, 
mlibra@strosepdx.org 
Deacon:  Rev. Mr. Brian Diehm,  
bdiehm@archdpdx.org 
Communication Director:  Mrs. Shelly Davidson, 
sdavidson@strosepdx.org 
Admin Assistant: Mrs. Dianna Cooper, 
dcooper@strosepdx.org 
 
OFFICE HOURS  
Tuesday-Friday 8:30 am - 4:00 pm 
(Summer hour changes noted inside)  
Parish Office:  503 281-5318  
www.strosepdx.org 
Bulletin deadline is 12:00 noon on Wednesday. 
 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday: Vigil Mass 5:30 pm 
Sunday Masses: 8:30 and 10:30 am  
Mass for Persons with Disabilities: 2nd Sunday of 
the Month,12:30 pm (exceptions to schedule noted inside) 

Daily:  Monday - Saturday Mass:  8:00 am  
Holy Days: Masses at 8:30 am and 7:00 pm 
 
CONFESSIONS 
Saturday 4:00 – 5:00 pm, Sunday at 7:30 am, in the 
church, or at other times by appointment. 
 
ST. ROSE SCHOOL 
5309 NE Alameda St.  
Portland, OR 97213  
Phone:  503-281-1912   Fax: 503-281-0554  
Grades Pre-K through 8  
Principal: Mrs. Karen Asbury 
kasbury@strosepdx.org 
 
 

 
 
 
 
ADMIN COUNCIL:   
Dave Castricano, Phill Colombo, John Cooper, 
Karl Krcma, Jim Patterson, Karen Pinder, and 
Karen Asbury 
 
PASTORAL COUNCIL:  
Kathie Cooper, Matt Cruz, Kyle Doan, Rosemary 
Hamilton, Trung Nguyen, Frank Rego, Jennifer 
Ratigan, Stephanie Rice, and Todd Rosenquist.    
 
SERVICES 
St Vincent de Paul Society 503-235-8431 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Preparation for Baptism, first Reconciliation, first 
Communion, and Confirmation.  Contact the 
office for personal or family needs for Anointing 
of the Sick. Couples seeking information about 
Marriage please contact the parish office well in 
advance of the intended wedding date. Adults 
looking into the Catholic faith prepare during Fall 
and Winter for reception into the Church at Easter. 
 
SICK AND HOMEBOUND  
Home visitations may be scheduled by calling the 
parish office. Communion ministers are available. 

 
 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for August 
 

       For: Artists  
That artists of our time, through their ingenuity, 
may help everyone discover the beauty of 
creation.                           

 
 

The Week of 20 August, 2017 
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Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year A 

St. Rose of Lima Parish 
 

Mass Intentions   /    Parish Activities 
 
Sunday,        August 20, 2017  
          7:30 – 8 am Confessions 
  8:30 am Mass For the Parish 
10:30 am Mass + John Nicholas (Ann Nicholas)  
              
Monday,       August 21      
               7:40 am Morning Prayer in church 
   8:00 Mass + Mrs. Eileen Diehm (Jim + Mary Jo Welp) 
 7:00 pm Rosary in Chapel 
 
Tuesday,     August 22 
                 7:40 am Morning Prayer in church   
   8:00  Mass + Maria Le Thuan (Maria Pham) 

                 10:30 am  Rosary in chapel 
                  6:30 pm Scouts in gym 
 6:30 pm NCW-2 in chapel 
 
Wednesday, August 23    
            7:40 am Morning Prayer in church   
    8:00 Mass + Erik Fry (Jackie Glynn) 
 6:30 pm NCW-1 in conference room 
 7:00 pm C. Alver Choir rehearsal 
 6:30 pm Movie Night under structure 
                                
Thursday,  August 24 
            7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
   8:00 Mass + Maria Nu Thi Bui (Mai Luu/Thang Tran) 
  
Friday,    August 25 
                 7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
    8:00 Mass  + Frank & Margaret Libra (Libra Family) 
 
Saturday, August 26 
                 7:40 am Morning Prayer in church  
   8:00 Mass + Frank & Margaret Libra (Libra Family) 

 9-4 Opus Dei in Church 
 4 - 5 pm  Confessions 
   5:30 pm Mass + Joseph Ngoc Vinh Do (Lina Tran + 
          Kyle Doan) 
 7-8 pm NCW with Fr. Matt 
 
 Sunday, August 27 
                  7:30 am – 8:00 am Confessions  
  8:30 am Mass + Michael Walker (Sophie Welcer) 
10:30 am Mass For the Parish     
 7:30 – 8:30 pm Women’s Rosary Group   
      
Sanctuary Lamp burns this week for the Parish 
 
OFFERTORY: August 13, 2017 $ 4418.  yielding $37,659  YTD + 
WeShare  YTD Fiscal = $7,690   Combined Total  $45,349 YTD 
versus $58,023 New Fiscal YTD budgeted or (78%). Thank you for 
your generous contributions!  

 
Please Pray for Us the Sick of the Parish 

 
Cynthia Eubanks, Terry Westom, Virginia Shipp, Floyd Higgins, Sandra 
Woodruff, Barbara Shipp, Peggy Johnson, Bill Mathias, Marge Fleskes, 
Peter Tran, Lucille Carich, Greg Carich, Ann Johnson, Bridget Rowley, Bill 
Thompson, Annie Schmidt, Martha Daggett, Brian McNicholas, Hayden 
McGarvie, Sammy McLaughlin, Claudette Derricotte, Tim Judge, Rich 
Gold, Shirley Hill, Brian Brown, Dick Cheek, Joel Rivera and all others in 
need of prayers.  

 
Pastor’s  Keyboard 

 
By:  Fr. Matt Libra 

 

Welcome, Msgr. O’Connor 
 

This past week I was privileged to finally meet the 

new houseguest in our rectory, Msgr. Gerard 

O’Connor.  He is a joyful and enthusiastic priest 

whom I look forward to getting to know and learn 

from. 

 

Msgr. O’Connor is a priest from the Diocese of 

Fall River, MA.  His diocese has released him to 

the Archdiocese of Portland for a time so that he 

can serve as the Director of Liturgy for us.  As you 

know, Archbishop Sample desires that each one of 

us experience the Mass as the “source and 

summit” of our faith (Lumen Gentium, 11).  As 

Director of Liturgy, Msgr. O’Connor will no doubt 

have a variety of roles, all aimed at helping us to 

engage more deeply in the Sacred Mysteries that 

we are privileged to receive in the Sacraments.  

However, because of the capacities he will have to 

serve in as an officer at the Pastoral Center, it 

makes it difficult for him to have a parish of his 

own – that’s where we are blessed to benefit. 

 

Archbishop Sample has assigned Msgr. O’Connor 

to live “in residence” at St. Rose, what a blessing 

for us!  Msgr. looks forward to getting to know our 

community, to be a priest with us and help us 

focus on our mission.  He has already graciously 

agreed to cover a few Masses for me while I am 

gone at my continuing education classes for 

spiritual direction throughout the year.  Please join 

me in welcoming him to our community, I have no 

doubt that all of you will be a wonderful blessing 

to him! 

 

Msgr. O’Connor, we are glad you are here.  Thank 

you for saying yes to God’s call to be a priest, 

thank you for taking the risk to step out in faith 

and come all the way to the west coast to serve 

God and His holy people here in Oregon.  May 

God bless your family back home in England.  

May He guide and provide for your parish back in 

Fall River.  May He make your transition smooth 

into your new apostolate and give you strength and 

courage for your ministry among us.  May our 

Immaculate Lady intercede for you and lead us all 

together into the Heart of her Son! 
 

Next Week: August 27, 2017 

Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year A 



 During this week, please take time to pre-read the Readings for next 

Sunday’s Mass from your Bible. This will aid in giving a deeper dimension 

and understanding to what we hear proclaimed in the readings.  
 
 Reading I: Isaiah 22:9-23  
(I will place the key of the House of David upon his shoulder.)  
 
Responsorial Psalm 138:1-3, 6, 8 
(Lord, your love is eternal; do not forsake the work of your hands) 
                                                                             
Reading II: Romans 11:33-36  
(From God and through him and for him are all things.) 
 
Gospel: Matthew 16:13-20 
(You are Peter, and to you I will give the keys of the kingdom of 
heaven) 
  
PLEASE NOTE: You can get the complete text of readings for any 
day of the year at www.usccb.org 

 

St. Vincent de Paul - St. Rose Conference 

August 20, 2017 
 Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time:  

The Gospel today announces that the kingdom 

and salvation are for all people.  It is our persistent calling 

out to Jesus and our faith that count, for Jesus always 

responds. 

With love for your neighbors who have 

nothing, look around your house to see what furniture, 

household items, and clothing you no longer use…and 

give it to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul. 
               ****************** 

 Our pantry is in need of: Spaghetti noodles (not whole 

wheat), stewed tomatoes, tomato paste, and baked beans.  
If you know of a neighbor or friend needing food 

assistance, please refer them to SVDP at 503.235.8431 for help! 
               ****************** 

 
Check out the St. Rose Library! Through a generous donation, we 
have new children’s books and DVD’s. Great way for the whole 
family to be entertained and learn about our beautiful Catholic 
Faith and treasured saints.  
 
           Fall Religious Education ï 2017/2018 
Confirmation: Registration begins Monday, August 14.  New Fall 
Calendar for 2017 will be included in the Confirmation Packet, 
which can be found online at www.strosepdx.org,  Resources, 
Sacramental Preparation. For more information please contact 
Laura Altenhofen: laura.altenhofen@gmail.com, 503.780.3537   
 
Sacramental Prep:  1st Communion / 1st Reconciliation Class Will 
begin in September 24 2017. First Reconciliation in December and 
First Communion in May.  See schedule to include new “Youth 
Sunday” activities. Registration forms are online under 
“Resources, Sacramental Preparation” at www.strosepdx.org    
 
St. Rose Nursery and CLOW:  For more information please contact: St. 
Rose Nursery / CLOW: Marianne Hoonaker-Kelly: marianne. 
kelly@sonoco.com  
  
CCD Religious Education/Youth Sunday  CCD Religious Education 
classes will start up in the fall  for grades 3 ï 8, at the  ñYouth Sundaysò 
Fellowship from 5-7:30pm. Watch for details on upcoming dates.   This is 
an opportunity for all youth of the parish to gather for a meal and 
activity, then break into individual classes to learn more about how to 
know and love our faith, our God & Neighbor. For more information 
please contact Jennifer Ratigan: jadratigan@gmail.com  

 
Volunteers: Called To Protect Training is scheduled at school in the 
cafeteria, on 20th of September at 6:30 pm. All parish and school families 
who volunteer at school or the parish are required to complete the CTP 
training, have a background check every 3 years, as well as complete an 
online follow-up course each year. Please call the parish office if you have 
any questions, and to register.   For volunteers who have already 
attended a Called To Protect training, the required Annual online 
refresher course for 2017 is “Safe Haven”.  Please see flyer insert for 
details and instructions. 

 
Altar Serving: Parents of students in the fifth grade and older may 
register their children for Altar Server Training. Forms for this 
and details are located in the back of the church and outside the 
parish office. 
 
"Save the Date" Annual St Rose Fish Bar B Q.  Sunday 
September 10, 2017. @ 2pm. Food , Friendship and Fun . 
Presale tickets are $15.00 individual or $40.00  family . At 
the door prices $20.00  Individual or $50.00 family.  

 
Coffee/Donut Volunteer Opportunities: 2017/2018 

Sign- Up is in the back of church, Please check your 
calendarsé. All individuals or families are welcome to sign up.   

Many opportunities (for families with students at St. 
Rose School benefitting from Parish subsidized tuition rates), to 
say yes on your school subsidy form that you are involved in 
Parish activities.   Altar Guild sign - up sheets are also in back 
of Church . 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 
Interested in being a Catholic? Want help in taking the next 

step? At St. Rose of Lima, those discerning whether to enter the 
Catholic Church are asked to commit to attend weekly, 90-minute 
meetings on Sunday afternoons between September 17, 2017 and 
May 20, 2018.  

During these eight months, prayer, discussion and study will 
follow Old and New testaments of The Bible, the United States 
Catholic Catechism for Adults and other articles and publications 
on this schedule: 

* Fall 2017 – Catholics Beliefs (The Creed) 
*Advent 2017 through the Christmas Season 2018 –     
  Catholic Worship (The Sacraments) 
* Lent 2018 – Catholic Living (The Commandments) 
* Day of Reflection (a Saturday during Lent TBA) 
* Easter Vigil (March 31, 2018) Baptism (for those never  
   baptized) or Full Reception into the Catholic Church (for  
   baptized Christians), Confirmation, First Communion 
* Easter Season to Pentecost—Sharing the Easter  

           Experience. 
If you’re interested, please contact the parish office by phone (503) 
281-5318 or email dcooper@strosepdx.org 

 

EM, Lector, & Altar Server Schedule 

Thank you to all who faithfully serve our parish! 

August 26, 2017 & August 27, 2017  

Next Week: 4th Week of the Month – Sunday & Saturday before  

                         5:30  PM Saturday (26, August 2017)  

L: Julie Winczewski (sub) L: Teresa Cieslak (sub) 
C: Noelle Balsz  R: Nora Balsz 
Altar Servers:  
 
                       8:30 AM  Sunday (27, August 2017)  

L: Paul Westby  L: Rosemary Westby 

C: Anne Nguyen  C: Karen Burlingame 

C: open    R: Laura Altenhofen   

Altar Servers:  
 
                    10:30  AM  Sunday (27, August 2017)  

L: Frank Rego  L: Bridget Rego 

C: Kevin Seed  C: open 

C: Vince Ierulli  R:  Megan Schuver 

Altar Servers:  
 
    **Note** We have several open slots for Extraordinary Ministers of the 

Holy Eucharist, call the parish office if you are interested in serving. If you 

are not scheduled at a particular Mass, but see there is an ñOpenò 

slot, please feel free to come forward and serve.    

    **Note** When a visiting Priest, Deacon, or Seminarian is on the altar, 

we will need fewer EMs.  Thank you! 
 
 
We are looking for volunteers who would like to serve as Extraordinary 
Ministers of the Eucharist, Lectors, and Collection Counters and St. 
Vincent de Paul. If you would like help in any of these capacities, or others, 
please call the parish office, 503.281.5318. A background check, CTP 
training, as well as training for the Ministry will be completed. 
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Upcoming Events in the Archdiocese : 
 
Archbishop Sample will celebrate Holy Mass beginning at 7 pm, 
on Friday, August 18th, for the Golden Anniversary of the 
Catholic Charismatic Renewal. This Mass will launch a two-day 
celebration at St. Josephôs Catholic Church in Salem Oregon.  Fr. 
Chuck Wood, our liaison, will be welcoming us to the conference 
Friday night after Mass.  The main presenters on Saturday will be 
Dr. Mary Healy and James Murphy, both dynamic international 
speakers.  Virginia King will be giving her testimony.   Bishop 
Peter Smith will celebrate the vigil Mass with Msgr. Huneger, 
Saturday, beginning at 4:30 pm.  For more info,.and registration, go 
to: www.woccr.org or woccrconference.sle@gmail.com   For 
Hotel reservations, go to: www.travelsalem.org 
 
Register soon – the St. Vincent de Paul golf tournament event is 
only 4 weeks away! The SVdP Portland Council’s 24th Annual Jim 
Altenhofen Memorial Golf Tournament will be held at the 
Glendoveer Golf Course, 14015 NE Glisan St. on August 18th. 
Proceeds will go toward the SVdP Emergency Services Program – 
helping the needy with rent and utility bill assistance.  Entry fee 
includes 18 holes, lunch, BBQ dinner, prizes and more.  Shotgun 
start at 12:30. Have fun and help others! Registration and sponsor 
forms are on our Website at www.svdppdx.org. For more info., 
contact Brian Ferschweller at brian.f@svdppdx.org or 
503.234.5287. 
 
MARRIED COUPLES  Just  as a small mustard seed can become a 
large and elaborate bush, discover how a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter (WWME) weekend can encourage our marriage to 
blossom and provide a lifetime of joy. The next weekends are 
August 25th - 27th at Our Lady of Peace Re treat House in 
Beaverton Oregon, and October 20th - 22nd at Powell Butte 
Retreat House in Central Oregon. For more information call 503 -
853 -2758 or apply on -line 
at  www.rediscoverthespark.org .  Additional dates and locations 
are listed on -line 

 
St. Rose Repeat Announcements 

 
2017 Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal:  

Thank you to all our parishioners who have made their gift to 
the 2017 Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal.  Our parish goal at St.  
Rose is $34,285.01.  St. Rose is currently at $41,720 or 122% toward 
our goal.  Thank you All!  
 
The Holy Spirit Sisters would like to thank you for your generous 
response to their Mission Appeal. As well as your continued 
support by donating your redeemable cans & bottles.  Please 
continue donating your cans and bottles, by dropping them off at 
the back of the Convent across from the parish. 
 
 

Music Opportunities at St. Rose 
5:30 pm Vigil Mass:  St. Rose Youth Choir:  The Youth Choir 
sings once a month at the 5:30 pm Vigil.  We are looking for new 
singers to join us! If your child (age 9 and up) enjoys singing, 
loves music, and would like to learn more about both, while serving 
our parish through the ministry of music, please call Choir Director, 
John Vergin at 503-334-9575, or the parish office.   
 
8:30 am Sunday Mass: “Sing praise to God, sing praise.” –
Psalm 47.  If you enjoy singing at Mass, why not join the 8:30 
Mass Choir? All voices are needed and it only requires about two 
hours of your time weekly—during one of which, you’re already 
here. Contact Chris Alver, at   alver6403@comcast.net  
 
10:30 am Sunday Mass:  FOLK GROUP YOUTH CHOIR I f you are 
in second grade or above and enjoy liturgical singing; we hope you'll 
consider participating! Contact Jean Czuba (jczuba@q.com) for 
additional details. 
 
 The St. Rose Folk Group is actively looking for new musicians 
to join us . We need a pianist for the 10:30 am Mass on Sundays 
in addition to singers, guitarists or any other instrumentalists.  If 
interested or if you have further questions, please contact  Mary 
Johnson at 503-288-7851 or come up to the piano after 10:30 
Mass.   

10:30 am Sunday Mass:  FOLK GROUP YOUTH CHOIR If 
you are in second grade or above and enjoy liturgical singing, we 
hope you'll consider participating! Contact Jean Czuba 
(jczuba@q.com) for additional details.  

 

St. Rose Nursery and Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
 

* Nursery opens at 10:10. Please 

drop your child off at the nursery 

between 10:10 and 10:25. 
* Nursery is located in the Pre-Kindergarten classroom at St. Rose 
School.  Follow stairs (leading to cafeteria) to double doors at the 
bottom and follow signs to Nursery. 
* There will be an information & registration sheet for you to fill 
out and sign.  There is No Fee. 
* If you are needed during mass, we will come and get you. 
* Immediately after mass please come and retrieve your child. 

Children's Liturgy of the Word - What to expect: 

* After opening prayer, Fr Matt will invite all school age children from     
   ages  4-11 to the front of church. 
* There will be leaders waiting with the Children's Liturgy banner.     
   Children will line up in two groups, 4-7 & 8-11.  
* Fr Matt will give a special blessing  
* Leaders will lead them to the 2nd & kindergarten classrooms in St. Rose   
School to learn the liturgy of the Word at their level.  
* After Homily, Creed and Intercessions, approximately 20-25 minutes, the 
children will quietly return to the church and back with you.   

 
“Save Time and Donate Online!” Online Giving is available 
for parishioners with WeShare, an easy and convenient way 
to save time and support the church. Donating is simple, 
safe, and completely secure. Visit the website below and 
make your payment. If you would like to enroll in Online 
Giving, please visit http://strosepdx.weshareonline.org, or 
go online to our website at www.strosepdx.org, and click on 
the We Share link If you have any questions or concerns 
about the program or would like help setting up your 
account, please call the Parish office. 
 
A Message from the St. Rose Parish Library : Please 
take a look around your home for any library books that you 
have read and not yet returned. In addition, consider 
donating a relevant Catholic book that you have read and 
want to share with others. The lib rary has accepted dozens of 
donated books from parishioners and the collection is 
becoming quite impressive. For questions about donating 
new or used titles to the library, please contact the parish 
library volunteer; Todd Rosenquist (503) 869-5077 
 
St. Rose Stork Club is the welcoming committee for new 
babies. If you know of someone with a new addition to their 
family, spread the word about this fun ministry. The stork club 
is a wonderful way to meet parishioners and help with the 
transition of a new little one in your family. We also extend 
our cooking skills to those experiencing medical problems or 
other limitations & some prepared meals and a brief visit 
would be helpful.  To join the Stork club or receive meals, 
please contact Joyce Boyce at joyeveboy@yahoo.com,  or 
the parish office 503-281-5318. 
 
 

                Fall Religious Education ï 2017/2018 
Confirmation: Registration begins Monday, August 14.  New Fall 
Calendar for 2017 will be included in the Confirmation Packet, which 
can be found online at www.strosepdx.org, Tab Resources, Sacramental 
Preparation. For more information please contact Laura Altenhofen: 
laura.altenhofen@gmail.com, 503.780.3537   
 
First Reconciliation/First Communion Class meet on Sunday at 
9:30 ð 10:30 starting on September 24 th  with First 
Reconciliation in December and First Communion in May. See 
schedule to include new òYouth Sundayó activities 
 
Sacramental Prep:  1st Communion / 1st Reconciliation Class Will 
begin in September 24 2017. First Reconciliation in December and 
First Communion in May.  See schedule to include new ñYouth 
Sundayò activities. Registration forms are online under 
ñResources and Sacramental Preparationò at www.strosepdx.org    
 
St. Rose Nursery and CLOW:  For more information please contact: St. 
Rose Nursery: Laura Altenhofen: laura.altenhofen@gmail.com and 
CLOW: Marianne Hoonaker-Kelly: marianne. kelly@sonoco.com  
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CCD Religious Education/Super Sunday  CCD Religious Education classes 
will start up in the fall  for grades ï 8, at the  ñYouth Sundaysò 
Fellowship from 5-7:30pm. Watch for details on upcoming dates.   This is 
an opportunity for all youth of the parish to gather for a meal and 
activity, then break into individual classes to learn more about how to 
know and love our faith, our God & Neighbor. For more information 
please contact Jennifer Ratigan: jadratigan@gmail.com Registration forms 
are online under ñRegistration and Formsò at www.strosepdx.org 
 
2017/2018 Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) meetings  
on Sundays, at 12:15pm starting on 17 September, 2017 in the 
Conference Room. Weekly sessions will explain the Creed, 
Sacraments, Commandments and Prayer for those discerning 
Catholic Baptism or Christians desiring full communion in the 
Catholic Church. These meetings will lead to Baptism, Confirmation 
and First Communion for adults at the Easter Vigil on Saturday, 
March 31, 2018. If you are interested, please contact the office at 
503-284-8350 or dcooper@strosepdx.org 

 
If you would like to change your donations from envelope 
use to online donations , this is a simple process. Go to our 
website www.strosepdx.org and click on WeShare on the right 

side of home page. Or, go directly to 
www.strosepdx.weshareonline.org 

 
Upcoming Events in the Archdiocese : 

 
MARRIED COUPLES òAfter the fire there was a tiny 
whispering sound. When he heard this, Elijah hid his face 
in his cloak and went and stood at the entrance of the 
cave.ó Help each other hear Godõs plan for our marriage 
better by participating in a Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter weekend. The next weekends are  August 25th - 
27th at Our Lady of Peace Retreat House in Beaverton 
Oregon, and October 20th - 22nd at Powell Butte Retreat 
House in Central Oregon. For more i nformation call 503 -
853 -2758 or apply on -line 
at  www.rediscoverthespark.org .  Additional dates and 
locations are listed on -line. 
 
 
"Words are inadequate. My life is forever changed and I have been 
set free. The team is compassionate, empathetic and exceptionally 
qualified to assist with very difficult topics. I felt safe. I felt affirmed. I 
felt heard." Rachel’s Vineyard Retreats assist women and men to 
safely identify and heal from the various ways abortion experiences 
have knowingly and unknowingly impacted their lives and 
relationships. God’s mercy, compassion, and forgiveness are present 
in the retreat process and in everyone at the retreat. Financial 
assistance is available! Eugene retreat Tuesday – Thursday, 
September 12-14. Contact Project Aurora at 541-942-2861 or 
emailProjectAurora@aol.com. For more information 
visit www.Project-Aurora.org and  www.rachelsvineyard.org.  
 
 
8/6 Human Trafficking Silent Prayer Vigil:  St. Andre Bessette 
Catholic Church, 601 West Burnside Street, Portland, next Sunday, 
August 6, from 11:15-11.45 a.m.  Please join together to pray for 
victims and an end to human trafficking. 
 
 
Mother & Child Education Center provides pregnancy testing, 
classes, clothing and supplies for new mothers.  Their goal is to 
provide a place where new mothers can go for support, so children 
can be welcomed and nurtured.  Go to www.momchildpdx.org for 
more information. 

 
40 Days for Life has started!   One of the fruits of 40 DFL is that 
through the grace of God, 75 babies have been spared from 
abortion in the local Portland and Beaverton area since 2008. 
Simply through the witness of people praying at abortion 
facilities, women sometimes change their minds, and choose life 
for their babies. 
YOU can make a difference in this important ministry! Come 
and pray with us and witness in front of Planned Parenthood 
at 3727 NE Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Portland, for an hour or 
more once a week. We especially need people Friday mornings, 

8 - 9 and 9- 10, and Tuesdays, 9 - 10, 10 - 11, and 11 -12.  
Contact Therese Ruesink at 503-997-1884 or go 
to www.40daysforlife.com/Portland  to sign up. 
 
God and momentum is on our side...get involved in 40 Days 
for Life!   Ȱ4ÏÄÁÙ ÔÏÏȟ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÒÅ Á ÓÉÇÎȢ 4ÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ Á ÓÉÇÎ ÏÆ 
ÈÏÐÅȟ Á ÓÉÇÎ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÌÓÏ Á ȬÄÉÁÇÎÏÓÔÉÃȭ ÓÉÇÎȟ Á ÍÁÒËÅÒ 
indicating the health of families, society and the entire world.  
Wherever children are accepted, loved, cared for and protected, 
the family is healthy, society is healthier and the world is more 
ÈÕÍÁÎȢȱ Pope Francis 
 
 
Looking to start a family? Attempting to conceive?  Natural 
Family Planning has been used successfully by couples to achieve 
pregnancy.  Most think about preventing pregnancy when 
considering NFP.  However, the knowledge learned in NFP can be 
very useful in understanding a couple's fertility and in helping to 
improve the chances of becoming pregnant. 
 
 
www.StandUpGirl.com  ï Maybe youôre pregnant, or worried 
that you might be pregnant. You feel scared, overwhelmed, 
alone. Need someone to talk toésomeone you can be real 
with?  Weôre here for you.  Women who get what youôre going 
through, because theyôve lived through it. Women who care 
and can help.  Confidential. 
  
Catholic Charities Pregnancy Support:   We are here to 
help, regardless of faith or life circumstances.  Call to learn 
more about how we can support you whether you choose to 
parent or to place your child in an open adoption.  All services 
are free and our qualified staff are available 24/7.  Call 503-
238-5196 for immediate and confidential help or email us at 
PSA@CatholicCharitiesOregon.org. 
 
September 22 – 24, 2017  Our Lady of Peace Retreat in Beaverton 
is hosting the fall Women’s Silent Retreat, with Fr. Gregory Dick, 
O.Praem.  The retreat theme is: “Mary’s Simple Messages to Our 
Modern World – Are We Listening?” The weekend begins with 
dinner on Friday evening and concludes after brunch on 
Sunday.  For inquires or to register, please phone the retreat 
house at 503-649-7127 or 
email sisters@olpretreat.org or www.olpretreat.org.  Suggested 
donation is $150 for the weekend.  Commuter rates available. 
 

MARRIED COUPLES  
Help discover the keys to your marriage by participating in a 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter (WWME) weekend. The next 

weekends are October 20th - 22nd at Powell Butte Ret reat 

House in Central Oregon, and November 10th - 12th at Mt. Angel 

Abbey. For more information call 503 -853 -2758 or apply on -line 

at  www.rediscoverthespark.org .  Additional dates and locations 

are listed on -line. 

 

mailto:jadratigan@gmail.com
http://www.strosepdx.org/
mailto:dcooper@strosepdx.org
mailto:ProjectAurora@aol.com
http://www.project-aurora.org/
http://www.rachelsvineyard.org/
http://www.momchildpdx.org/
http://www.40daysforlife.com/Portland
http://www.standupgirl.com/
mailto:PSA@CatholicCharitiesOregon.org
tel:(503)%20649-7127
mailto:sisters@olpretreat.org
http://www.olpretreat.org/

	That artists of our time, through their ingenuity, may help everyone discover the beauty of creation.
	Reading II: Romans 11:33-36
	(From God and through him and for him are all things.)
	Gospel: Matthew 16:13-20
	(You are Peter, and to you I will give the keys of the kingdom of heaven)

	"Save the Date" Annual St Rose Fish Bar B Q.  Sunday September 10, 2017. @ 2pm. Food, Friendship and Fun. Presale tickets are $15.00 individual or $40.00 family. At the door prices $20.00 Individual or $50.00 family.
	Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA)
	Interested in being a Catholic? Want help in taking the next step? At St. Rose of Lima, those discerning whether to enter the Catholic Church are asked to commit to attend weekly, 90-minute meetings on Sunday afternoons between September 17, 2017 and ...
	During these eight months, prayer, discussion and study will follow Old and New testaments of The Bible, the United States Catholic Catechism for Adults and other articles and publications on this schedule:
	* Fall 2017 – Catholics Beliefs (The Creed)
	*Advent 2017 through the Christmas Season 2018 –
	Catholic Worship (The Sacraments)
	* Lent 2018 – Catholic Living (The Commandments)
	* Day of Reflection (a Saturday during Lent TBA)
	* Easter Vigil (March 31, 2018) Baptism (for those never
	baptized) or Full Reception into the Catholic Church (for
	baptized Christians), Confirmation, First Communion
	* Easter Season to Pentecost—Sharing the Easter
	Experience.
	If you’re interested, please contact the parish office by phone (503) 281-5318 or email dcooper@strosepdx.org

